Councilman Luongo wanted to know if it was out of Probate. Mayor Sanders informed Luongo and Council it was out of Probate. He had spoken with Ms. Smith on several occasions. She in fact, called him to see if the town was still interested in purchasing the property. The amount originally request was \$3000 and was reduced by \$500.00 for the town. Mayor did share with Ms. Smith yes; the town was still interested and ready to move forward. Councilman Martin presented a motion to proceed with the request and second via Councilman Luongo. It was a unanimous motion carried.

Mayor, ...If there was a consideration to go into Executive Session, a Motion was presented by Councilman Luongo and second via Councilman Davis.

While in Executive Session there were no votes taken. Mayor asked, if there was a motion to come out of Executive Session, motion put on the floor via Councilman David Martin and second by Councilman Davis.

Mayor asked, if there was any other business to discuss by Council tonight. It was then a question was asked by an attendee, she was late and wanted to know if Council voted to acquire the land. Councilman Luongo responded, no we did not Council was looking to pursue the next steps legally.

Another attendee Samuel Smith inquired how to get incorporated into the city, he currently stays on Lee Witt Road. Mayor informed him the staff at town hall would assist him with paper work to get annex into the city, notarized and file with the county and two readings.

With no other business at hand, it was requested for a consideration for a motion of adjournment. A motion put on the floor for adjournment via Councilman Woodrow Davis and Second by Councilman David Martin. The motion carried, and the Town Council meeting was adjourned.

Respectively Submitted,

Margaret R. Harvey

Clerk treasurer

mrh